Bosham Parish Council
Neighbourhood Planning Committee                              
Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 

13th September 2016 at 14.00 pm in the Bosham Centre
Present: 
Mr J Course, Mr B Marchant, Mr D McGregor, Mrs J McGregor, Mrs J Morris, Cllr Pexton (Chair), Cllr G Powell and Mr N Pyke.
In attendance:
Miss Lisa Roberts [Clerk to the Council/RFO] and one member of the public. 
	NP17/16

	Receive apologies for absence
Cllr Copsey and Mrs F McFarlane sent their apologies.
	

	NP17/17
	To receive declarations of interest by Members on any of the agenda items below.
None.

	

	NP17/18
	To confirm and sign the Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held 30th September 2016 (previously issued)
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the minutes and the Chairman was authorised to sign them as an accurate record of that meeting.

	

	NP17/19

	To consider matters arising from previous Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda (This is for information only)
None

	

	NP17/20

	Questions from Members of the Public Present (this will be limited to 10 minutes)
Mrs Devitt came to extend her apologies to the members for having to resign from the committee due to other commitments.  However, she has promised to spread the word about the referendum and remains very active with the residents association for north Bosham.  Many residents in the north of Bosham are very concerned about the amount of traffic that will be produced on Walton Lane with the introduction for the hospice and the potential development at Highgrove.   They would like to ask the Parish Council to push hard for a footpath in Walton Lane and a pedestrian crossing over the A259.

	

	NP17/21

	Revisions to the Plan – receive any update
Cllr Pexton, Nick Pyke and the Clerk worked with Valerie Dobson of CDC to make the relevant edits to the plan.  The revisions made to the plan in line with the examiners recommendations were formally APPROVED by CDC on the 6th September.  Ms Dobson as now sent back the revised documents for some minor edits before printing.  It was AGREED that Nick Pyke and Clerk would liaise with Ms Dobson to make the necessary corrections.
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	NP17/22
NP17/22.1
NP17/22.2
NP17/22.2.1
NP17/22.2.1


	CDC Site Allocations DPD 

Receive update from public information sessions.

Cllr Pexton explained how there had been three successful village meetings all with between 25 and 35 people attending.  The meetings; all held at St Nicholas’s Village Hall on July 22nd 7pm, August 20th 10am and September 6th 6pm, heard how the Neighbourhood plan had progressed to become two separate documents requiring two different actions:

· The neighbourhood plan which requires people to turn out and vote at the referendum on the 16th November, and
· The Site Allocation Document which requires comments to CDC by the 22nd September.
Both documents are completely separate and thus a vote for the plan does not mean a vote in favour of development on Highgrove and conversely and vote against the neighbourhood plan will not mean the Highgrove development will not go ahead.

Consider parish response to the consultation.

Cllr Pexton thanked Cllr Powell for her summary of the comments received back at the public sessions (previously received);Douglas McGregor for his summary of the responses made so far on the CDC website (previously received); and Nick Pyke for his summary of the area proposed by CDC with the relevant buffering (previously received).  Members were concerned that the area proposed might not be big enough to provide a quality development of 50 houses along with open space car parking etc.  It is therefore imperative that the Neighbourhood Plan is agreed in the referendum so BPC can insist that the policies are adhered to. 

It was agreed that whilst the Neighbourhood Plan and Village Design Statement contained the policies required for the village, both were written before the addition of the hospice to the village.  Thus it was felt that a response should be simple but refer specifically to Highgrove Farm and the Hospice.  It was also agreed that the Council had a duty to represent the public feeling and thus they must show ‘backbone’ in their response.  The members RECOMMENDED to full council that the Parish Council response to the public consultation should be:
Site choice:

· After extensive consultation with the parish, via the neighbourhood plan process, it is clear that the parish favoured the development of 50 houses on multiple, smaller sites.  

· Of all the sites considered Highgrove Farm was the least preferred. 

· CDC has considered available sites but it is difficult to understand the criteria for rejection.  Some sites, north of the A259 have been dismissed for reasons that also apply to Highgrove Farm e.g. flooding risk, highways, remoteness from the settlement etc.  The justification for assessment appears inconsistent and inadequate, with no consultation with the residents on these different options.

· Highgrove is a greenfield site while there are brownfield sites closer to the settlement, village centre and its services and thus better for integration.

· It should be noted that many of the sites were rejected due to natural, physical constraints such as drainage and size, while other suitable plots south of the A259 were dismissed due to the man-made constraint of the AONB.

Hospice Site:
In view of the imminent Hospice development on Walton Lane, regard must be made to;

· Drainage, sewage and flooding conflicts;

· potential Highway and pedestrian traffic safety; and

· Safer Routes to School.  

The A259 is already a difficult road to negotiate and a pedestrian crossing will be vital to the safety of our residents.  Likewise, the Parish has prioritised the need for a public footpath in Walton Road for many years and the extra constraint of the Hospice traffic will only exacerbate the need along with proactive parking enforcement measures.

General:
Any development in Bosham Parish must adhere to all policies contained in the Bosham Village Neighbourhood Plan (BVNP) and the Village Design Statement (VDS).


	

	NP17/23

NP17/23.1
NP17/23.2
	Referendum – consider the publicity required.
CDC has set a referendum date for the 16th November 2016 with the information and statement of documents required to be published being announced on the 7th October.   From this date the Parish Council enters a period of referendum purdah, where we are not allowed to influence the vote.  

Thus it was AGREED that:

· a simple flyer would be produced by James Course and Bob Marchant to extol the reasons for a ‘Yes’ vote; concentrating on the policies and protection the plan will afford the village.  This Flyer to be delivered before the 6th October;
· a second flyer will be send to all residents two weeks before the vote just reminding them of the date and need to vote.  Both flyers to be delivered by the members
· James Course will speak to Sims Williams to see if they will put up boards around the village prior to the date to advertise the event;
· Cllr Pexton will summarise her speech given at the public meetings to be put into the village magazines; and
· Red balloons to be placed around the village just prior to the referendum day.
The members of the committee considered deposit locations where voters can view the required published documents.  This was difficult as the only available venue in the council’s control is the Bosham Centre which is open from 10-1 on Tuesdays and Thursdays or by appointment.
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	NP17/24
	To note the date of the next meeting to be arranged for November
	


The meeting closed at 11.33 am
Signed________________________________

Date______________________

Chairman


